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M E M O R A N D U M 

 
Meeting Date: October 3, 2023 
 
Item No.  Executive Session and H-1 
 
To:   Mayor and City Council 
 
From: Mary M. Culver, Director of Economic Development 
 
Subject: Pickleball Kingdom Economic Development Incentives 

Request 

 
 
BACKGROUND 
  
Pickleball Kingdom first presented the proposed indoor recreational pickleball facility to City 
Council during executive session on September 19, 2023. The proposal includes a 44,000 
square foot facility with 17 professional courts, locker rooms, event space, a mezzanine 
lounge and a pro-shop to be built at 957 Keller Parkway. The goal of Pickleball Kingdom is to 
be the go-to indoor destination for Pickleball enthusiasts in Keller and surrounding areas. The 
business aims to foster a sense of community among players of all skill levels and contribute 
to the growth and popularity of the sport in the region.  
 
The Keller Economic Development Board reviewed the proposal and recommended approval 
of the incentive at their September 18, 2023 meeting with a vote of 7-0.  
 
 

CITY OF KELLER ADOPTED INCENTIVE POLICY  
 
The City Resolution 4471, adopted by the City on January 18, 2022, provides a 
comprehensive policy of guidelines and criteria for economic development incentives, in 
accordance with Chapter 380 of the Texas Local Government Code; Chapter 311 of the Texas 
Tax Code; and Chapter 312 of the Texas Property Tax Code.  
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INCENTIVES REQUESTED 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

The city countered the initial request to arrive at the final agreement presented in the 
Chapter 380 Agreement contract and illustrated in the table below.  
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The Keller Economic Development Board unanimously recommended approval of this 
incentive package as presented at the Regular Meeting on September 18, 2023. 
 
The professional opinion is for approval of the request for incentives totaling 
approximately $103,923, as presented, for the following reasons: 

1. The project meets the goals of the adopted incentive policy including: 
a. experiential retail that is family-friendly and will attract visitors to Keller 

to enjoy a unique experience,  
b. business that have a limited impact on the natural environment and  

2. A full return on investment is anticipated in Year 5, as demonstrated in the table 
above. 

3. This tract has been very difficult to attract a developer, as it is the second tier 
of retail along Keller Pkwy and the flood plain on half of the property has 
dissuaded many potential developers as the seller will only sell the full 5.5 
acres. 

4. This is a low risk investment, as the incentives are all performance based and 
only revenue actually generated by the development of the building would be 
used to fulfill the incentive agreement. 

5. The demand for pickleball facilities has been high and the development of a 
private indoor facility will help reduce the demand for publicly funded amenities.  

 


